
FOLKLORE SOCIETY OF GREATER WASHINGTON - Executive Board Meeting 

Tuesday, June 1, 1971 - 710 Dupont Circle Bldg., Washington, D.C. 

Present: Joe Hickerson, Joel Shimberg, Roni Bowie, Mike Rivers, Gene Anderson, 

Dick Rodgers, Bob Clayton, BOARD MEMBERS. Also, Jeremy Sachs, Carter 

Rila, Kathy Clucas, Alan Mackall. 

Absent: John Dildine, George Carey, Joan Peterson, Frank Daspit, Kathy Goldman. 

Meeting was called to order at 8:10 p.m. by President Joe Hickerson. Copies 

of the May 4 minutes had been sent out prior to the meeting since Secretary, 

Kathy Goldman was out of town at the time of the meeting. 

Corrections to minutes: Under Publications report, the $30 received from 

American University bookstore was a check rather 

than a bill and should be included as income. 

Under the Publicity report, the phrase "a month 

late" is an error. 

These being the only two corrections from the May 4 minutes, they were approved 

as read. 

President's Report: Joe Hickerson 

Joe distributed several hand-outs: the Library of Congress recording catalogue, 

the Library of Congress List of folk music festivals, etc., and several posters 
announcing upcoming events. 

Joe also notified the members that Sarah G. Knott is ill and in the hospital 

at her home in Kentucky. (See New Business) 

Joe briefly read excerpts of two reviews on the Margaret MacArthur concert, 

one by a Washington correspondent for several Vermont newspapers. Both favorably 
mentioned the performance. 

The University of Arizona has sent a letter and a form to be filled out 

regarding their request for back issues of FSGW publications. The forms were 

turned over to Gene Anderson. Kathy Clucas will respond in writing on the status 
of the request. 

Tape Archive Committee: Joel Shimberg 

Joel reported that everything is in order. President Joe Hickerson brought up 

several changes that he had made in the Personal Appearance Form and the Recording 

Agreement for duplicating permission. These were opened to discussion by the Board. 

1. Joe suggested adding squares before each of the options on the P.A. contract. 

Several members felt that perhaps the performer might not take time to 

read the options before signing, and would check them off'without realizing. 

Since there is usually time to consult with the performer (s) if questions 

arise, it was decided that the addition of squares was unnecessary. 

2. A change in the order of the six options so that non-commercial radio 

broadcast comes before "other non-commercial duplication." 

3. Question was raised about the wording, "duplication for or by..." Joe 










